
 

Weekly Newsletter 

Friday 21st April 2023  

Weekly School Attendance 94%  

Best Class Attendance: Year 3 (97%) 

Welsh Phrase of the week: Wyt ti’n iawn?  (Are you OK?)  

Ydw/Nac ydw, dw i’n iawn, diolch (Yes I’m fine/No, I’m not fine, thank you)  
 
Welcome Back 

A warm welcome back after the Easter break.  We hope you enjoyed the lovely  weather.  The 

children have settled back into school this week. They have worked hard and enjoying their new 

topics in their classes.  We look forward to a busy term ahead.  Diary dates for the summer term will 

be given out at the beginning of next week and a list of all of the topics/work they are covering this 

term. 
 
Positive Parenting Sessions 

Thank you to the families who attended this week’s session on Temprement and Emotional Needs.  We 

have had very good feedback from the parenting team and parents who attended. Session 2 - Why 

It’s Tough Being A Teenager will be held on Tuesday, 25th April, 1-3 pm.  Please meet at the school 

office for 1:00 pm.  Any Year 3-6 parent/carer wishing to attend is very welcome. 
 
Swimming – Year 4 

A reminder that our Year 4 pupils will commence swimming sessions on Monday, 24th April at Chirk 

swimming baths. The start this week was delayed due to problems with the  pool heaters.  Please 

return permission slip and payment by Monday, if you have not already.  Please ensure your child 

remembers their swim wear and a towel.   
 
ClassDojo 

We use Class dojo as part of school  communication along with the school app/newsletters. This is a 

free app, if you have you problems with this app, please speak to your child’s class teacher. 
 
Coronation Celebration work 

We will be covering some topic work in school about the Coronation. As part of our celebrations, the 

children can come dressed up to school in red, white and blue on Friday, 5th May 
 
Special King’s Coronation Menu – Friday, 5th May 

The canteen will be serving a special menu to celebrate the King’s Coronation on Friday, 5th May.  The 

options will be Harry Ramsden fish fillet or mozzarella sticks, served with peas/beans with a white 

chocolate chip cookie for pudding.  Please order through ParentPay as normal. 
 
Cefn Community Council Football Tournament 

Year 6 pupils took part in the Cefn Community Council tournament at Plas Madoc Lesuire  Centre 

yesterday. The boys played well and won their qualifying matches in the morning, they drew 2-2 in the 

semi-final and went on to win playing against Garth, Pentre and Fron in the final, winning 3-1. 

The boys were presented with the Ken Bathers Memorial Trophy and each received a medal. 

Tyler Evans won the Darren Bettis memorial Trophy for the most goals scored in the Tournament. 

Well done the team for their resilience and hard work. Congratulations to Lucas McCook, Shae 

Flitcroft, Zac Davies, Blake Woods, Evan Evans, Teego Heyward, Shae Maxfield, Omar Khalik and 

Tyler Evans. 
 
Active Wrexham Participation football skills – Years 3 and 4 

We have been invited to take part in a Participation skills event at Queensway on Tuesday, 25th April.   



 

The event is aimed at children who do not play football for a team. Letters have been sent home with 

pupils today. Please return and sign on Monday. 
 
Rugby Tournament 

We have been invited by Rhos Rugby Club to take part in a Tag Rugby Tournament on Wednesday, 

26th April.  Mr Williams has been practising with the pupils at lunchtime. Letters will be sent out on 

Monday for pupils chosen to represent the school; 
 
100% Attendance Awards 

Congratulations to the children listed below for attending school every day last half term. 

Certificates have been awarded in Assembly today. 
 

Year 6 – Johnathan, Roxy, Teego, Maya, Isabelle and Leah 

Year 5 – Riley and Evie 

Year 4 – Anniayah, Noel, Eden 

Year 3 – Noah, Oliver, Emily, Willow, Scarlett, Sophie, Raya, Oakley,  

  Nylah, Charlie and Alyssa 

Year 2 –  

Year 1 – Hattie 

Reception – Harper, Iris, Noah, Frankie, Connor, Lula-Belle and Zariah 

Nursery – Alanna, Vincent, Hunter and Noah 

 

Headteacher’s Award / Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner) 
 

Nursery – Brodee  Year 3 – Poppy 

Reception - Olivia  Year 4 – Noel 

Year 1 – Asa   Year 5 – Charlie D 

Year 2 – Isaac  Year 6 – Ashley 

 
 
Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos – Welsh Speaker of the week 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! 
 
Meithrin/Nursery – Ruby  Blwyddyn 3 – Seren  

Derbyn/Reception – Kaylinn  Blwyddyn 4 – Kizzie 

Blwyddyn 1 – Annabelle  Blwyddyn 5 – Izzy 

Blwyddyn 2 – Miko    Blwyddyn 6 – Evan 
 
Super Sports Star Award 

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today.  The winners were 

chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.   

 

Nursery – Francesca  Year 3 – Whole class 

Reception – Peyton  Year 4 – Emeli 

Year 1 – Eli    Year 5 – Evie 

Year 2 – Isaac  Year 6 – Blake 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a 

responsibility to keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Ceren Williams, or Mrs 

Andrea Green. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an 

emergency. 
 
Bank holidays 

A reminder that school is closed on Monday 1st May – Early May Bank holiday 

Monday 8th May – Extra Bank holiday for Coronation. 


